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July 30, 2024
Dear Senior Parents,

	The Dinwiddie High School Counseling Department would like to welcome you to the start of the 2024-25 school year. We are excited for this final step in the high school journey of your student and what it means to their future. We have several changes within our department this school year. Our school and school division has shifted to a counselor/grade level model at the secondary level. We also had several staff changes within our department. I will remain the counselor for my students from last year as well as work with RBC Associate Degree students and students who attend Brightpoint. Mrs. Sharon Gibbs will be the counselor for the remaining seniors. We are excited to have her work with our seniors in this capacity in addition to her role as the Student Support Specialist. 

	Students will have access to their schedules on their Infinite Campus portal at 10 AM on Monday, August 12. Our open house for students and parents will be on Wednesday, August 14 from 4-7 PM. We hope you will attend to meet your child’s teachers to develop that important relationship. There will be a location at open house to reset Infinite Campus passwords and obtain student schedules if needed. There is limited availability for appointments to meet with counselors during open house; it is preferred that students contact their counselor by phone or email prior to open house to request any schedule changes. 

	We have a variety of resources within our department and school to assist in the development and success of our students. The mental health and well-being of our students is an important contributing factor to their success. We want our students to enroll in challenging courses, courses that interest them, and will help them to reach their goals. Our goal is for them to work hard in those classes to obtain the highest grade possible. Critical factors for that to occur are daily school attendance and positive behavior and decision making. Students and parents should also use Infinite Campus on a regular basis to review grades and class performance as well as attendance.

	Students and parents will receive regular email updates from the Counseling Department with important information. For parents to stay up to date, we request to have a current, active email address as well as contact number on file. Please contact our office or update your Infinite Campus account with any changes to your contact information. Our school website is also a great place to view current information. Below are some suggestions to assist with having a successful senior year; deadlines are extremely important so planning ahead is critical:

· Make sure you research college application deadlines and use those deadlines to set a schedule that will allow you to complete application requirements (i.e. letters of recommendation, essays, transcripts, SAT/ACT scores etc.) before those deadlines.
· Seniors will use Parchment for transcript requests. It is important to follow the instructions seniors will receive by email to set up the account and make transcript requests.
· Be involved in your school! Whether playing sports, being involved in clubs, community activities, or volunteering; it is proven that being active leads to higher achievement and a more enjoyable high school experience. Dedicated involvement and leadership positions in a few clubs is more desirable than membership in a lot of clubs.
· Submit a list of activities to your school counselor. This list should include your activities and honors/awards you have received during grades 9-12. See your counselor if you have questions.
· Meet with your school counselor, or Ms. Wall-Green who is our Virginia College Advising Corps (VCAC) college adviser and she can be reached at kwallgreen@dcpsnet.org. She is available and excited to assist with all parts of the college and career planning process, including college searches and applications, SAT/ACT prep and registration, financial aid and scholarships, and other career development. Please send her an email or call the counseling department if you have any questions about your student’s post-secondary planning.
· Review the DCHS Scholarship Site weekly for scholarships and apply for scholarships for which you qualify:  DCHS Scholarship Website  Search for scholarships online and within the community, various businesses and organizations have scholarships available.
· The FAFSA process will begin sometime in the fall. We will have a variety of resources available to assist with this process. Ms. Wall-Green will be sharing more information when this will begin. Completing the FAFSA begins the process of identifying possible sources of financial aid. All senior students planning to attend trade school, 2-year college, or 4-year college should complete the FAFSA, even if your family does not anticipate qualifying for need-based financial aid.
· Plan to take the ACT and SAT at least once more if needed. ACT registration and test prep help can be found at act.org. SAT registration and test prep can be found at sat.org. See your counselor or Ms. Wall-Green for questions or assistance. While some colleges may not require test scores, many scholarships will.
· Continue to research post-secondary options that match your career goals. Plan to visit colleges and universities of interest. Many hold campus tours and information sessions in the fall designed for seniors; visit the college’s website or call the admissions office to plan your visit. Virtual opportunities are also often available on the college’s website.
· If interested in the military, sign up to take the ASVAB test. The ASVAB will be offered at Dinwiddie High in November and March. Students will receive an email when sign-ups begin.
· If going into the world of work, students should formulate a resume. See your counselor, Ms. Wall-Green, or visit your https://platform.majorclarity.com/ account to gain assistance on resume writing. Our CTE coordinator will also have various opportunities throughout the year to take advantage of.

Please let us know if you have any questions or concerns throughout the year, we are here to help you and your student navigate these important years.

Sincerely,
Chad Hall					Sharon Gibbs
Chad Hall						Sharon Gibbs
School Counseling Director				Student Support Specialist
chall@dcpsnet.org					sgibbs@dcpsnet.org

It shall be the policy of the Dinwiddie County School Board with respect to academic, career, and personal/social counseling that parents will notify the school division in writing if the student is not to participate in the personal/social counseling program, (Opt – Out). If you choose to opt out your child of school counseling services at Dinwiddie High School, please submit your request to Chad Hall, School Counseling Director.
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